
THE RANCH
PUD ZONING AGREEMENT AND MASTER/PHASING SITE PLAN (S239-004)

Board of County Commissioners

Public Hearing

April 30, 2024

Applicant/Owner: JWA Ranch, LLC

Requested by: Urban Design Studios & Tyson J. Waters, Esq.

County Project Coordinator: Peter Walden, AICP, CNU-A, Deputy Growth Management Director
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PRESERVE AREAS

A Preserve area management plan will be implemented at 

final site plan approval

All upland and wetland preserve areas are demarcated on 

the Master site plan

A tree clearing and mitigation program will be instituted as 

outlined in the PUD agreement



PUD PUBLIC BENEFITS

Redesign and reconstruct the South Fork High School short course. Up 

to $750.000.00. Provide educational and mentoring opportunities at 

The Ranch for turfgrass management.

$50,000.00 contribution to the Banner Lake restoration and cleanup to 

assist with restoring natural flow of groundwater.

Provide 20 acres of land for UF/IFAS, University of Florida Institute of 

Food and Agricultural Sciences. Contribute up to $50,000.00 towards 

the engineering and planning costs of a Co-op extension. 



LOCAL PLANNING AGENCY

This application was heard before the Local Planning Agency (LPA) 

on April 18, 2024.

The LPA’s recommendation will be forwarded to the Board.



Development review staff have 

found the application to comply 

with all applicable regulations and 

the Comprehensive Growth 

Management Plan as detailed in 

the attached staff report. 

Therefore, staff recommends 

approval of the PUD zoning 

agreement.



STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Move the Board receive and file the agenda item and its 

attachments including the staff report as Exhibit 1.

Move the Board adopt the resolution approving the rezoning from A-

2, Agricultural District to Planned Unit Development and approve the 

The Ranch PUD Zoning Agreement including the Master Site Plan 

and Phasing Plan.


